
 

 

 

 
 
Our Ref: 11519919 
Contact Officer: Robert Matton 
Contact Phone: 03 9290 1455 

 
Nerise Cook 
Commercial Manager – Queensland Pipelines 
Jemena 
567 Collins Street  
Melbourne, Victoria 3000 
 
8 September 2020 

 
Dear Nerise 
 
Re: Part 24 exemptions – Roma North and Atlas projects 
 
I refer to your applications dated 15 July 2020 seeking exemptions from Part 24 of the 
National Gas Rules (NGR) for the Roma North Gas Processing Facility (Pipeline) and the 
Atlas Gas Processing Facility (Pipeline). 
 
The AER has assessed these applications and, on the basis of the information that you have 
provided, has determined to grant conditional (category 2) exemptions for each of these 
facilities.  The exemptions will expire on 1 March 2024.   
 
As required by Rule 611(10), please notify the AER if circumstances change such that these 
facilities no longer qualify for the conditional exemptions. 
 
Rule 611(9) requires the AER to maintain a public register for Part 24 exemptions.  The 
exemption details for the Roma North Gas Processing Facility (Pipeline) and the Atlas Gas 
Processing Facility (Pipeline) will be published on the register. 
 
If you wish to discuss the content of this letter or have any questions, please contact Jeremy 
Llewellyn on (07) 3835 4610. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Peter Adams 
General Manager  
Market Performance 


